
 

 
 

STAFF REPORT 
 
TO:  Honorable Mayor and Town Council 
 
FROM: Chief Rick Thomas 
 
DATE: May 6, 2024 
 
RE:  Police Activity 
 
 

1) We continue to recover drugs on traffic stops. 
 

2) We recently investigated a self-inflicted gunshot wound and the victim is 
deceased. 
 

3) New officers are coming along well. Introduce all new officers. 
 

4) Founders Day went well, with a good turnout. Thank you to all who 
helped, worked the event, participated in the event & our great citizens.  
 

5) The agency will be recognized at the Florida Challenge Awards ceremony 
in July for collaborative traffic measures which produce reduced traffic 
incidents & compliance based.  
 


